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06/06/2017
Dear Parent(s), 
It’s June and our school year is rapidly closing in. Primary school life is nearing an end for our 14 sixth class pupils. We hope all our pupils and parents have an enjoyable end to the school year. 
We say a big thank you to Miss Mulqueen who prepared our sixth-class children for the sacrament of confirmation. They received same in the Church of the Immaculate Conception in Newcastle West on Friday last. 
Our Juniors are looking forward to their first ever school tour to Kennedy’s Pet Farm in Killarney on Thursday this week. We hope they have an enjoyable trip. 
We will have active week from June 12th – June 16th.   Children are asked to wear tracksuits and runners for the duration of the week. We are asking for a €5 contribution from each family to give children a few treats during the week. We have a school walk planned for Monday the 12th leaving the school at 11:30am and onto the Great Southern Trail and doing the same circle as last year. It would be great to have parents on the day to walk with us and help to supervise the children on the road. Junior and senior infants will have activities in the school field and a Teddy Bears Picnic instead. We ask all infants to bring in a teddy from home.
Tuesday   2nd to 4th classes will go to Fota Wildlife in Cork on their school tour.  We would like if 5th and 6th class pupils could be dropped off in the Demesne in town for 9:20am. They will enjoy fun and games in the Astro Turf pitch. They will then walk back to school on the railway line. We ask that they bring a big packed lunch and plenty to drink. Juniors to first class will have games in the school field with Noel O Connor, Mick Lane and have fun with go-karts at school.
Wednesday our pupils will have Sports Day. We will have a traditional sports day including, 3 legged races, egg and spoon races, wheelbarrow races, obstacle races, slow bicycle races for senior classes, tug of war, water fights, and the visit of the ice-cream van. We ask that children bring in a set of spare clothes. No water guns. Pupils will be given disposable plastic cups for the water fights.  
Thursday – All classes will get Zumba dancing with Kate Upton. The children are really excited about this.  Noel O Connor will help us out also on this day. Mick Lane from Newcastle RFC has also offered to come and do some rugby on the day. Senior Infants are going on school tour this day. 
Friday - All classes will have golf with LDgolf. Children will also have some PE with their class teachers (activities from suggestion box) before having a treat in the evening to end Active Week on a thank you note for all the children. If all children bring in fruit from home we will give them fruit smoothies!!
[bookmark: _GoBack]Our girls’ camogie team are travelling to Mick Neville Park in Rathkeale this Wednesday, for the west semi-final of the division 2 league. We wish them the best of luck. 
Le Gach Dea-Ghuí,
Willie Curtin
